Medical Ministry Network

- Loma Linda chapter -

Upcoming Meeting - May 7, 2011 - 6:30p - 8:30p

Cutler Amphitheater, Nichol Hall, LLU

  ABOUT US  . 

The Medical Ministry Network exists to connect Adventist medical missionaries for the purpose of dialogue, learning, collaboration, and work for the expansion of medical ministries to take the gospel to the whole world and prepare people for the soon coming of Christ.

  UPDATE SINCE OUR LAST MEETING  . 

E-mail Account - Several of the current leaders of the chapter met by conference call.  As a result, they have established a new Gmail account which is: MedicalMin.net@gmail.com.  Please add this to your address book and direct any correspondence about the Network to this address.

Chapters - It was generally agreed that our meetings at Cutler Amphitheater would represent the Loma Linda chapter of the Medical Ministry Network but that our chapter may work to establish a broad network allowing others to establish local chapters.  This would especially be done through a website.

Website - It was also agreed to secure web addresses.  Based on availability, the following addresses were obtained:  MedicalMinistry.net, Medical-Ministry.net, Medical-Ministry.org, and Health-Ministry.org.  The leaders discussed briefly about what content could be on the website including: Home, About, Join, Chapters, Audios, Resources, Videos, Documents, Activities, Contact, and Forum.  If you have any additional ideas, please e-mail us.  Rodney Bowes will secure the website and begin to construct it.

Mission Statement - Doug Plata was assigned to write the first draft of a proposed mission statement.  This proposed statement was then shared on Basecamp where some revisions have been made.  One draft of this Mission Statement is written above under ABOUT US.  We hope to discuss this further at our next meeting.

Recruitment - Plans are being made to get the word out about our meetings.  The leaders who met agreed to work through the new Gmail account in order to coordinate invitations.  Some will be local -- others distant.  People will be invited to join the Network and be given the choice of how we would interact with them.

Help Needed - Our new group needs help.  In particular, we need secretarial help with taking minutes of our meetings, composing an e-mail report of each meeting, and sending this it out on our behalf.  It was also agreed to have a coordinator for the Activities Report in order to give it some organization while still allowing spontaneous reports from the floor.

Speakers - An initial list of potential speakers for our chapter meeting was developed and placed in a Google spreadsheet on our Gmail account.  If you have names and/or topics that you would like to propose please e-mail them to us.  If you have contact information or would be willing to help with contacting any of the names you suggest, please indicate that in your email.

  REPORT FROM OUR LAST MEETING  . 

DEVOTIONAL

Kathleen Sparks shared an insightful devotional message in which she expounded on the medical missionary concepts present in the story of the fiery serpents from Israel's wilderness experience.  Drawing from this story, we can learn about mistakes to avoid ourselves as well as get a better understanding of the gospel of health.  God provided a peculiar remedy in which people needed to only look at the bronze serpent to live.  From this story we can learn how both physical and spiritual health were here impacted by faith.  We can also learn the role of sensing the danger that people face and pointing them to the remedy that God provides.

INSPIRED INSTRUCTIONS 

Irina Turlea - The Centrality of the Medical Missionary Work - Irina presented a Power Point presentation covering the subject of the central role of the medical missionary work for sharing the gospel.  She discussed how the first chapter in the book Temperance clearly shows us that health ministry is a core component of the gospel and our sanctification process.  She also shared some key paragraphs that describe the proper unity of the medical work with the rest of the gospel work -- as the right arm is to the body.

MEMBER PRESENTATION 

Doug Plata - A Model for Self-Supporting Work in Southern California - Doug presented a PowerPoint presentation in which he outlined some of the recent efforts to start self-supporting work in the Loma Linda area.  He introduced the acronym, FACE-G, to describe the common components of self-supporting work.  This stands for Food, Agriculture, Clinical, Education, and Gospel.  He indicated that the two areas which are moving forward at the moment are the Food and Agricultural work.  In about a year-and-a-half, it is anticipated that a vegetarian restaurant will be opened on the corner of Anderson and Redlands Blvd.  It is hoped that this will be the beginning of a new Adventist restaurant franchise.  Also Doug has recently moved to 4.5 acres in San Timoteo Canyon where he hopes to establish a one acre farm.

REACHING OUT

The Medical Ministry Network is designed to be a place where people can connect and collaborate on medical missionary work.  Will you help us achieve our mission by thinking about who you might like to invite to be a part of this network?

Opportunities for practical involvement in medical missionary work are also available.  We hope to be able to give information about these opportunities as they arise.  If you know of an event feel free to share this information with us we will do our best to help promote it.  As this network is still being developed, please do not consider this list to be comprehensive.

Current medical missionary activities/events-- opportunities for prayer, invitation of friends, and apprenticeship in medical missionary work:

· Wellspring Diabetes Program -- The Mentone Adventist Church is running a 12-week program that starts Sunday, May 8 at 2 pm.  On-site registration will be available from 1 to 2 pm.   For more information: MentoneHealth.org / (909) 206-2548.

Looking forward to seeing you at our next vespers!

Joel Mundall

Interim Chair

Medical Ministry Network

Joel@DrMundall.com

909-213-3523
